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BWA WMCCL Committee Meeting  
Monday 19th September 2016 
 
Present 
David Garrett    
David Mellor 
Mick Davies 
John Potts 
Gordon Siers 
Peter Mooney 
Joseph Wilks 
Andy Jones 
Sally Potts 
Peter Varian 
Matt Harris 
 
Apologies 
Martin Eadon 
David Jennings 
Gary Rowing Parker 
 
1/ Minutes of last meeting agreed  
 
2/  Treasurer Report 

Balance @ today   £24830.94 
 
Income 
BWA Sponsorship  £2000 
Reg Fees   £200 
Rd1 Levies   £2155 
 
Expenditure 
Medals    £569.70 
Blacksheep Rds 1 & 2  £1800.00 
Commissaire Fees  £18.00 
Postage    £7.68 
Refreshments   £3.85 
 

 
3/ League Events Review 

 Isla “one bike” initiative seems well received. Julian will add a code against the results in 
time 

 Spencer Corder rode the Youth race after having won the U12 event, he is actually 10 
years old. Committee requested DAG to contact Robin Corder and re affirm that this is 
contrary to BC rules. Notes to be added to FB and website 

 Evelyn Jervis rider 785 believes should be U6 but is actually U8. This was explained to 
her parents 
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 Discussion re increasing the front row from current 2 juniors to 3 or 4. Conclusion to 
leave as is/to the discretion of the Chief Comm on race day 

 Request that organizers allow sufficient space for pits. Some of the previous rounds 
have been very tight 

 Complaint received at Redditch event where a rider parked across some one’s drive and 
was disingenuous to the owner who asked them to move. Paul Berry has resolved the 
issue 
 

  
4/ Commissaires 
 This coming w/e is covered but we are still short on volunteer commissaries for a number of 

subsequent rounds. 
 JW advised that from next season trainees won’t be able to act as one f the 3 appointed 

Regional Commissaire’s. 
 It was agreed that we would promote via FB and the website for volunteers and if we can attract 

sufficient volunteers we will run a course during the season. 
 JW advised that from next season the new Risk Assessment document will be compulsory. The 

excel document will be circulated around this years organisers and encouraged to use 
 JW reported that its unlikely we will have Risk Assessors visiting cyclo cross venues as has been 

the case with Road etc 
 
5/ Bursary 
 This hasn’t been published as yet, PM to post on FB/website in the next 48hrs 
 
6/ AOB 

Nick Selibas has advised of a potential new venue at Curdworth which would be available for 
next season 
The future of our cyclo cross league was discussed in light of the continuing increase in rider 
numbers and the pressure on existing venues 
Proposal to engage with registered league riders on the future format and composition  
of the league; look to use survey monkey; possible splitting of the league between Youth and 
below & Junior and above; Youth events could include a number of races for each rider – TT –
skills -  mass start. 
Martin Eadon has asked if the league would support his BC coaching pathway. After discussion it 
was agreed the league would cover the costs of the Level 2 Coaching course on the basis of 50% 
up font and 50% payable on completion of 3 coaching sessions organised for league members.  
  

Next Committee Meeting : Monday 7th November, 7pm Lichfield 


